
Schallenberger Home and School Association
Membership Meeting Minutes

April 5, 2021 @ 6:30 p.m.
Virtual WebEx Meeting

1. Call to Order
Officers present: Tayesa Knight (President), Nadege Vatton Raclot (Treasurer), Elise Roussel
(Secretary).  Quorum present.

2. Approval of Agenda
Motion to approve agenda by Nadege Vatton-Raclot. Ryan Chamberlin seconds the motion.
Agenda approved unanimously as written. No opposed. No abstentions. No additional items to
add to the agenda.

3. Approval of Minutes from 3/8/22
Motion to approve minutes from meeting in February by Beth Makosey. Nadege Vatton-Raclot
seconds the motion. Minutes as written from 3-8-22 approved unanimously. No opposed. No
abstentions.

4. President’s Report: Tayesa Knight
Please order our SHSA super cute sweatshirts and dry-fit shirts by April 8. We will not buy extra
shirts, so pass the word! We will probably sell them again in August for back to school.
Our Kendra Scott event will take place on April 23-24, online as well as in store.

We are looking for some help for the teacher appreciation week (first week of May). We would
welcome someone or a group of people to give ideas to families and organize the agenda, one
idea per day, Monday to Friday (door decoration, flowers, gift cards, food…).

Our Dance Festival will take place on May 20th. Kids will soon receive the papers for pledges
and scholarships. Every kid will receive a free Dance Festival t-shirt designed by Danielle.
We’ll have a new sponsorship level at $5,000 with an opportunity of marketing advertisements
throughout the year via SHSA emails. Each grade level will be assigned a time frame for music
and great carnival games we usually use for the Fall Festival. 5th graders may help with the
booths. We will probably not have more than six of them, as we don’t know whether parents



may help. Campus supervisors will be there to help the teachers supervise the booths. The
silent auction will be posted on April 25-29: gift packages for children, adults or couples will be
advertised, as well as time or activities with teachers.

Ryan Chamberlin indicated that following our district communication, the volunteer process
would be finalized soon. The traditional volunteer process will resume after the spring recess
(TBtest / fingerprinting / vaccination proof). Parents will probably be able to chaperone some
end of the year field trips and support the teachers.

Beth Makosey informed us that Meredith’s corner had been vandalized in the last few days,
many things have been damaged … If someone handy willing to fix tables and benches is
willing to donate some time, we would welcome it! We will also use some of the fundraising
bucket for the repairs. The personalized brick fundraiser will run again before the end of the
year.

5. Principal’s Report:  Ryan Chamberlin
The school staff is feeling very appreciated with the Monday treats, the spots filled up so fast.
Thank you Schallenberger families!
Outdoor activities will resume with the dance festival. We are heading to an almost normal end
of the year. Schmahl Science will have their last class in person in April–May. The Dance
outdoor performances will probably happen on May 3-4 in the evening. Another possible
in-person event would be the open house. School sites have the option of an online or in-person
event, depending on the parents' feedback. It would be on May 10th in the evening. Mr.
Chamberlin will check with parents during the next Selac and School Site Council meetings too.
The 5th grade graduation will be in-person, like we did in the past. No restrictions are planned so
far.
CAASP testing will begin in the last week of April, each grade level will have an assigned week
so the wifi is not overloaded.

6. Fundraising:  Tayesa Knight Reporting Out
Our next Eating for Education will be at S27 on April 7 th.
The swag shop is always open online. You can also donate online anytime!

7. Membership: Board recruitment - ongoing
Communications and Membership positions are still open. Board applications are due on April
29th, the ballot will be posted on May 6th, and the final vote will take place during our
membership meeting on May 24th. Please reach out to us if you are interested in these
positions.

8. Secretary: Elise Roussel
Agenda and minutes can be found online at http://shsa.info/shsa-school-meetings/.

9. Treasurer: Nadege Vatton Raclot

http://shsa.info/shsa-school-meetings/


We sold a lot of Marquee messages and free dress passes, more than $200 each. We got $380
from the evening at Giorgio’s and $341 from Amazon Smile. So far, we have sold for $3,700 of
sweatshirts and dry-fit shirts (approx. $1,700 goes to SHSA). We planned not to have expenses
for the dance festival, except the t-shirts for students.

Our goal is to raise $85,000 for our dance festival. We are grateful for the community support
we receive!

10. No Public Comment

11. Adjourn 7:05 - Next SHSA meeting 5/10 6:30 p.m.


